
First Look at Educator Prep Report Cards, FY20 Budget Request 

State Superintendent Dr. Eric Mackey un-
veiled the new Educator Preparation Institu-
tional Report Card during the Sept. 13 State 
Board of Education work session, ahead of a 
public release. This is the first report card for 
colleges and universities graduating teacher 
candidates since 2009 and includes 2016-17 
data on first-year teachers from undergradu-
ate and graduate programs. The report 
shows how many attempts it took candidates 
from each institution to pass teacher certifica-
tion tests and includes results of a first-year 
teacher survey completed by teachers and 
their school principals/employers. The survey 
questions attempt to measure how prepared 
teachers are in their first year of teaching. 
The instrument was created by the Alabama 
Association of Colleges for Teacher Educa-
tion and administered by the Alabama State 
Department of Education.  
 
Mackey said he is pleased with the report 
card overall, adding that the results show that 
content knowledge and knowing how to teach 
are both important. He said the information 
can be used to highlight challenges each in-
stitution can address. Report cards for each 
institution are posted on the ALSDE website.  
 
Also at the work session, Mackey presented 
a proposed FY20 education budget request, 
which includes $158 million in proposed in-
creases. Mackey said he developed the 
budget priorities from state board members 
and local superintendent input. 
 
State board members identified seven fund-
ing priorities: 
1) Literacy/Reading -$5 million increase for 
dyslexia support and Alabama Reading Initia-
tive 
2) Numeracy/Mathematics -$2 million in-
crease to support the new math standards/
curriculum 
3) Jobs for Alabama Graduates (JAG) - 
$1 million increase 
4) Career Technical Education (CTE) - $1 
million increase 
5) Other Current Expense (OCE) - $39.8 
million increase, half of which would go to 
support school safety initiatives recommend-

ed by Gov. Kay Ivey’s SAFE Council 

) National Board Certified Teachers  - 

(NBCT) - $100,000 increase 

) Divisors/Smaller Class Size - $21.9 mil-
lion increase to add some 243 new teach-
ers in grades 4-6 

 
Local superintendents identified an additional 
five funding priorities:  
1) Transportation - $11 million increase ($5 
million for new buses; $6 million for opera-
tions) 
2) Nurses - $30 million increase (an offset to 
the $35 million in local revenue school sys-
tems currently spend on exploding health 
needs instead of academic programs)  
3) English Language Learners (ELL) - $9 
million increase (support for students do not 
speak English as their first language) 
4) Special Education Preschool - $16.8 mil-
lion increase (funding required for 3- and 4- 
year-old children identified with special needs) 
5) “1%” Salary Line-  $20 million increase  
(funding to support personnel contracts that 
exceed 9 months) 
 
The proposal also seeks increases to the 
Foundation’s State Instructional Support:  

• Student Materials from $536.00 to $600/

unit 

• Technology from $300 to $350/unit 

• Professional Development from $90 to 

$100/unit 

• Library Enhancement from $96 to $200/

unit 

• Textbooks from $70 to $75/ADM 

 
The board will vote on the proposed budget at 
its October meeting.  
  
Three personnel recommendations were ap-
proved at the board meeting by a 5-0 vote, 
with Stephanie Bell abstaining. Two of the 
hires already are serving in their new roles: Dr. 
Jeff Langham as chief of staff and Dr. Tony 
Thacker as the assistant state superintendent 
of Evaluation and Innovation. Current Eufaula 
City Schools Superintendent Dr. Elizabeth Da-
vis will join the department in October as the 
assistant state superintendent of Instruction 
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Services.   
 
In other business, the board received recommendations 
for the adoption of textbooks for Digital Literacy and Com-
puter Science, grades k-12. In addition, the board ap-
proved the following Alabama Administrative Code chang-
es: 
• Apportionment of Funds: Changes needed to reflect 
the enacted FY19 budget and lower divisors for grades 4-
6 and permit flexibility for fleet renewal funds .  

• Alabama High School Diploma: Language for mathe-
matics-credit eligible and science-credit eligible replaces 
“equivalent” courses. 

• Dual Enrollment: Language clarifies agreements be-
tween two-year colleges/universities and local school sys-
tems for awarding credit. The responsibility for course 
content, student placement and quality of instruction rests 
with the institution of higher education.   
 
Next State Board Work Session and Meeting  
The State Board will next meet on Oct. 11, with a work 
session at 10 a.m., followed by a meeting at 11 a.m.  

 
Fall Conference: Leadership to Create the  

Optimal Learning Environment 

There's still time to register for AASB’s Fall Academy Core 
Conference, Leadership to Create the Optimal Learning 
Environment, at the Renaissance Montgomery Hotel & 
Spa on Sept. 30 and Oct. 1. The lineup of dynamic speak-
ers and informative topics will help your board understand  
how optimal learning environments contribute to student 
success. General sessions include: 
 
• Dr. Andy Parker: Implicit  Bias 
• Tim Hodges: Lessons Learned from Gallup Research 

from Student Career & Success 
• Olympia Della Flora: Strategies for Creating a Trau-

ma Sensitive Classroom 
 
Fall Post-Conference Workshop: Communicating 

in a Crisis 
 
After the conference, you won’t want to miss the Oct. 1 
Fall Post-Conference Workshop on Communicating in a 
Crisis. This workshop will feature hands-on guidance to 
help your board survive a crisis with timely, accurate and 
strategic communications as well as media savviness.  
 

Don’t Forget Your School Supply Donations 
 

AASB will once again collect 
school supplies during the Sept. 
30 & Oct. 1 Fall Academy Core 
Conference. We’re asking all at-
tendees to bring school supplies 
which will be donated to a local 
charity to help area schoolchil-
dren. Involve your schools and 

communities in this important effort to make a difference!  
 
 

Free Admission to AHSAA Playoff Games with 
Your AASB Membership Card 

 
Football season is underway and exciting 
playoff games will be here before you know 
it! In addition to serving as a handy refer-
ence on how to contact AASB, your AASB 
membership card (non-transferable) entitles 

you to free admission to any state championship playoff 
game sponsored by the Alabama High School Athletic Asso-
ciation if a school in your system is competing. To request 
your membership card, call AASB at 800-562-0601 or email 
membership@AlabamaSchoolBoards.org.  
 

Congrats to District Director Winners 
 

AASB is pleased to announce the results of its recent District 
Director elections! All nominees ran unopposed and will begin 
their two-year terms at the close of AASB’s Annual Conven-
tion in December.   
 
• District 1 -Shannon Cauley, Baldwin County  
• District 3 - Dr. Greg Price, Pike County  

• District 5 - Renna Soles-Scott, Bessemer  
• District 7 - Brad Ingle, Walker County  
• District 9 - Beth Wilder, Huntsville  
 

Early Registration Dates for NSBA Events 
 
Early registration opens Sept. 26 for NSBA’s Annual Ad-
vocacy Institute in Washington D.C., which will be held Jan-
uary 27-29. Get the tools you need to sharpen your advocacy 
skills and to conduct effective meetings with elected officials. 
representatives. Learn more.  
 
Mark  your calendar for the National School Board Associa-
tion’s (NSBA) annual Conference & Expedition in Philadelph-
ia on March 30 - April 1. Early registration for National 
Connection, CUBE and Member State Associations 
opens Oct.11. General registration opens Oct. 18. Learn 
more.  
 

How County Boards Should Raise Their Salaries 
 

Is your county school board considering a salary raise? This 
act may only be taken up in November during the required 
meeting allowing the public to address the board about the 
allotment of public funds and other board matters relating to 
Ala. Code §16-8-3. Board members can receive compensa-
tion of up to $600 a month, unless a higher figure is set by a 
local act according to Ala. Code §16-1-26.This figure does 
not include expenses such as traveling and transacting board 
business.  
 
The raise would go into effect when the next board member 
begins a new term in office. Please contact AASB at 334-277-
9700 if you have questions.  
 

Names of Delegates and Alternates Due Nov. 2 
 

AASB conducts association business, makes necessary ad-
justments to bylaws and votes on resolutions that guide its 
legislative agenda during the annual Delegate Assembly, 
which this year will be held Dec. 6. Be on the lookout in the 
coming weeks for delegate selection forms asking your board 
to choose delegates and alternates. School boards must pro-
vide AASB with those names by Nov. 2. They can be mailed 
to AASB or emailed to cwhite@alabamaschoolboards.org.  

https://www.alsde.edu/sec/comm/News%20Releases/9-14-18%20Textbook%20Press%20Release.pdf
https://www.alsde.edu/sec/comm/News%20Releases/9-14-18%20Textbook%20Press%20Release.pdf
https://simbli.eboardsolutions.com/Documents/ViewDocs.aspx?S=70061&p=jwCt431NikNFFLrxFmK06rVsQcAj6b2itqGdWWN9UQKy2IyVenQQCez5/XABqxIoKuMNubLqs0jU1hbyP/d/AhkT38RjH/qHUQZatgIIs7iRsx7coE0uUaa9YsqvqWo2XjLFxBn15Dqp5fK8pLBVIA==&isEx=1
https://simbli.eboardsolutions.com/Documents/ViewDocs.aspx?S=70061&p=OV5KRFPfzi4KAfNxbjhVIkTNyBYqE0mYEDKbtYr27juciOPsyxKIS0f3xT5iOdhU+E79GHwX/yOZ4JXfrM1RSXvRMlbZjt4Cq6DQcnZUZBIl11H7L9Bqp6aldO4Y1NuZmvgIfcsXSD1xpERPWUcjgA==&isEx=1
https://simbli.eboardsolutions.com/Documents/ViewDocs.aspx?S=70061&p=EAYH1NkNHo5zmT3ETHvDkIlFUSULrd7sRFv+zo56dum393P5Pn0Sx/y4of8PcJt4QIAD/ID32j/JeGE/xWkZG+u2QwOeYUps/rEAd+O7KGXrpR2xIeVODXDF6PmTAPBspddQpMQIsAkvegporz7SOQ==&isEx=1
https://ams.embr.mobi/Events/Registration/Wizard/EventDetails.aspx?C=NNfO&EID=HIKK
https://ams.embr.mobi/Events/Registration/Wizard/EventDetails.aspx?C=NNfO&EID=HIKK
https://ams.embr.mobi/Events/Registration/Wizard/EventDetails.aspx?C=NNfO&EID=HIKK
https://u3352875.ct.sendgrid.net/wf/click?upn=qWAnR1gBUz5bpxhN7i-2BXI-2FNsdzlBBVBPKg9dGFshnh6URWSIAMbcZqkqmAQu-2BwZJh9k0X74A4uO08CgHjkvHBC-2BSay2a-2FFmc6Y00xatUVlgFsTrrQ0Twf-2FJ8n6-2BwwbNG_fmGYpgi-2FyQDNM-2F8DiEKt0MoD-2FG8ROAxv4Uw28P7dgjFS2Obv-2FNVkoM2GLUg
mailto:membership@AlabamaSchoolBoards.org
https://www.nsba.org/events/advocacy-institute
https://www.nsba.org/conference
https://www.nsba.org/conference
mailto:cwhite@AlabamaSchoolBoards.org?subject=Delegate%20Selection%20Names
http://www.alabamaschoolboards.org/_assets/documents/2018 All State Guidelines and Nomination Form.pdf

